HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Memorial Hall
at 7.30 p.m. on Tuesday 1st August 2017.
	Councillors Present:
	Bill Gordon; Bill Hanley; Bridget Hanley; Kirsty Kirkham; Peter Mander (Chair); 
Rosie Olle; Heather Rodgers; James Shuttleworth; Jennifer Wedgwood.

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO); Allyson Jones (Clerk)


	073/17
	
	Apologies for absence were received from: Cllrs. Jane Marsden; Stuart Turner; Pauline Whitney; DDC Judith Twigg; DDDC Jean Monks; PCSO Anthony Boswell and Steve Wyatt (Assistant Clerk.)

	074/17
	
	There was no variation in the order of business.

	075/17
	
	There were no declarations of interest.

	076/17
	
	Public Participation - No members of the public were present

	077/17
	.1

	District Councillor Jean Monks had sent apologies and a report which had been circulated to Councillors and was taken as read. Cllr Monks report had included information about a new review of public toilets still owned by DDDC in Parishes which had declined to take over responsibility. Cllr Rodgers observed that any new deal which DDDC introduced would potentially be unfair to HPC. The Clerk was asked to write to Cllr Monks and ask for assurances that HPC would be treated equitably in this matter. (email sent 02/08/17)

	077/17
	.2
	PCSO Anthony Boswell had sent apologies and a report that SNT have received two complaints about behaviour in the playing field. They have increased police patrols and put a sign up advising the public of this. They have visited parents and spoken to youths in front of parents. Subsequently there has been negative feedback on social media. HPC will not get involved with this. On 1st July there was an attempted break in at a property on Castleton Road and later the same day an offender in a white van took property from a car in Roslyn Crescent while the vehicle owner was up a ladder. Noted. 

	078/17
	
	Minutes of the HPC meetings of 11th and 18th July 2017 had been circulated and were received, approved and signed by the Chair.

	079/17
	
	Finance

	079/17
	.1
	The Statement of Accounts had been circulated for review. The RFO reported that everything was to budget with nothing untoward. 

	079/17
	.2
	Accounts for payment as previously circulated were approved.  A season ticket refund had been approved for exceptional circumstances.  A payment to Hope Valley Ice Cream was in fact a refund of an overpayment for advertising.

	079/17
	.3
	The sum of £980 to Dry Robes was approved. It was noted that half the sum would be recovered from staff who were contributing 50% for uniform robes.

	079/17
	.4
	The RFO advised that the deposit of £85,000 to Shawbrook authorised at the June 2017 HPC meeting minute no. 028/17.7 had been rejected because HPC is not a company registered at Companies House and Shawbrook do not offer facilities to depositors in HPC’s category. 

	079/17
	.5
	Councillors Wedgwood and Mander were authorised to scrutinise payments and sign cheques on 5th September 2017. Start time of 6.45 pm. They were also authorised to approve and pay wages and any urgent items between this and the 5th September meeting. The Clerk will send a reminder.

	079/17
	.6
	DALC Legal Briefing LO3;17 had advised that there will be reform of data protection legislation with the introduction of the General Data Protection Regulation GDPR on 25th May 2018. This will change some of the requirements for how HPC handles personal data. It was decided not to take up a Data Protection Audit at this time. DALC guidance will be followed and training taken up by the RFO and Clerk as appropriate. 

	079/17
	.7
	Cllr Love was taken off the Unity Trust bank mandate and Cllr Kirkham was put on. 

	079/17
	.8
	The SPC’s proposal to increase the charge to Schools for swimming lessons to £65 per half hour was approved.

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed.)

	
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	080/17
	
	Swimming Pool Committee. To receive minutes of 18th July meeting – minutes received with no matters arising. The Chair gave a summary of key matters.
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	080/17
	.1
	The Abbeycliffe quote of £13,600 for completion of works at the pool was approved and the contractors have been appointed.

	080/17
	.2
	The last architect’s payment certificate for payment due to Hurst’s had included the lift. Wosskow Brown are to examine the contract and establish if the sum is recoverable. It has been decided that the lift will be installed in the low season so there is time for the legal position to be clarified before proceeding.

	080/17
	.3
	It was approved that the Caretaker’s shed be demolished and replaced by a new wooden shed in a different location. This will improve the aspect of the entrance to the pool. A possible new location would be next to the bicycle racks at the far end of the café. It was noted that the tennis nets and other items for the MUGA are also stored in the shed and must be accessible. It was also noted that the electricity supply needs to be relocated, and also that planning permission may be required both for the demolition of the existing shed and also for the siting of a new one. 

	080/17
	.4
	The RFO gave an update on the enquiry as to how much electricity was being generated from the new roof panels. It transpired that Polysolar had not properly registered the installation. This has now been rectified and we will be able to see how much energy is being generated in due course.

	
	
	Recreation Committee

	081/17
	.1
	Recreation Committee – The committee had not met since the July HPC meeting. An email had been circulated with an update regarding antisocial behaviour in the skate park area. Cllr Rodgers reported on business the Recreation Committee had dealt with since HPC July mtg. 

	081/17
	.2
	A curfew timer had been installed on the MUGA.

	081/17
	.3
	The school had sent a letter to parents regarding the antisocial behaviour. There had been some response from parents on face book. Minute 077/17.2 above refers.

	081/17
	.4
	A review of charges for hire of the MUGA is on the next Recreation Committee meeting agenda.

	081/17
	.5
	Two tractor loads of play bark have been ordered and Redwood Landscapes will rotovate the existing bark ahead of the new play bark delivery.

	081/17
	.6
	One of the benches in the playing field needs repair. The Caretaker will be asked to have a look at it and advise if he can fix it. (Clerk’s note: Richard confirms 2 benches need some work which he will carry out, materials costs in the region of £30.)

	081/17
	.7
	One of the trees in the playing field has been ringed, although it looks possibly ‘unintentional’ and may have been done by a young person not aware of the likely consequences. The ring is not deep and is not complete, so the tree may recover.

	082/17
	
	Planning Committee.  

	082/17
	.1
	The Planning Committee had met on 24th July. The minutes were received. Please see the minutes for full details. 

	082/17
	.2
	Planning Application NP/DDD/0617/0647 and 0646 Hall Cottage Baulk Lane Hathersage

The Councillors had no objections and thought it would be an improvement. 

	082/17
	.3
	Planning Application NP/DDD/0317/0236 Little Timbers Ninelands Road Hathersage

The Councillors had no objections to this application.

	082/17
	.4
	Planning Appeal NP/DDD/1016/1081 Bank House, Appeal Ref. APP/M9496/W/17/3175372.

The Planning Committee sent in objections regarding car parking capacity and nuisance, noise pollution and smells. 

	082/17
	.5
	It was noted that a mast application on School Lane is now on the website – papers awaited.

	083/17
	
	Report of the Amenities Committee and Heart 4 Hathersage Working Group.

	083/17
	.1
	Amenities Committee – Minutes H4H Working Group of 25th July 2017 were received.

	083/17
	.2
	The appointment of T & C Williams Builders Limited had been approved. HPC approved that the whole area is now going to be paved in line with the original planning approval. Work will resume on 8th August for 20 weeks.

	082/17
	.3
	Fundraising for H4H. It was agreed that HPC supports all efforts towards future funding for the facilities. This will include contributions towards landscaping. The ongoing costs were discussed and it was noted that it was essential to find a solution for regular and effective cleaning of the new toilets. It was agreed that Alastair Cook be asked to produce a flyer for distribution with the Annual Report to give residents an update on the Village Centre development, the new timescale and asking for contributions towards landscaping etc. 
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	082/17
	.4
	It was agreed that the Clerk will write to update and thank residents of The Crofts for their patience, and advise them of the new timescale and the continued use of the 4 parking bays. (Clerk’s note: Letters delivered 06/08/2017.)

	083/17
	
	The Transport Committee met on 24/07/17 and Isobel Mulligan from DCC was in attendance. Cllr Shuttleworth gave a summary of key business.

	083/17
	.1
	There is still no decision on the Network Rail loop proposal. There is some possibility of improvements to the timetable, although a stop at Hope is favoured over Hathersage because of the better car parking capacity.

	083/17
	.2
	Isobel Mulligan is near finalising the plan for the revision on parking restrictions in the village. All HPC members are asked to send their comments on the proposals to Transport Committee Chair Cllr Olle so that she can collate and forward them to Ms Mulligan to be incorporated into the proposals. The Clerk will re-circulate the proposals to the full council.
One comment all agreed on was the proposed double yellow lines on Station Approach need to be extended the full length of Station Approach rather than the short stretch on the plan. 

	083/17
	.3
	DCC are continuing to explore possibilities for the Hope Valley Cycle Route to be continued right into Hathersage, but it should be understood that this might not be possible.

	083/17
	.4
	Cllr Bill Hanley urged the Parish Council to continue to support efforts to find a solution to temporary parking needs. 

	084/17
	
	Website Group – nothing to report. 

	085/17
	
	Burial Ground – nothing to report.

	086/17
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence. 

	086/17
	.1
	Councillor Vacancies – Cllr Kat Love had resigned as Councillor due to moving out of the area.  The Parish Council wished to thank her and acknowledge her valued contribution to the work of the Council. The Clerk will put in hand the notice of Casual Vacancy. 

Cllr Kirkham had been co-opted at the July meeting and had completed her Declaration of Acceptance of Office and Register of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests.  Cllr. Kirkham will join the Planning Committee. 

	086/17
	.2
	The Chair had received an invitation for representatives of HPC to attend a church service followed by tea and biscuits at St John the Baptist Church, Tideswell, on Sunday 20th August commencing at 3.00 pm as part of the Tercentenary Celebrations of Derbyshire Freemasonry. This is an opportunity for local organisations and charities to be introduced to the Provincial Grand Charity for Derbyshire and be made aware of the availability of financial assistance in times of need and Derbyshire Freemasons’ commitment to supporting their Communities.
Any Cllr wishing to attend should contact the Clerk for full details.

	
	
	Village Matters

	087/17
	.1
	It was reported that the rubbish bin on Dore Lane was unsightly and not the usual style of Parish Council bin. The Clerk will ask the Village Caretaker to clarify where the bin had come from and send a photo. If appropriate a decision can be taken to replace the bin at the September HPC meeting. 

	087/17
	.2
	It was reported that covert cameras were being used illegally in the local area to take photographs of gamekeepers carrying out various duties. This was noted.

	088/17
	
	Memorial Hall

	
	
	Refurbishment of the Stanage Hall is progressing. Advice is being obtained from Helena Stubbs, Community Buildings Officer of Rural Action Derbyshire regarding HPC leasing the Memorial Hall to the Memorial Hall Management Committee (for e.g. £1 a year) to regularise the relationship, to enable HPC to raise funds for the hall and to protect the hall for community use in the long term.  It was also suggested that HPC should have 2 representatives on the MHMC rather than just the one.

	089/17
	
	It was noted that DALC Circulars up to 08/2017 and the NALC Chief Executive’s Bulletin 26 had been received and all other relevant items had been circulated to Cllrs.  

	090/17
	
	The next meeting will be at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 5th September 2017 in the Main Hall. 

	091/17
	
	No other items were noted for the September agenda.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 21.15 pm.
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